




 

 
 
 

 
 

(e) The University had been working in partnership with other providers in the city as 
well as Leeds City Council and West Yorkshire Police to address student antisocial 
behaviour in local communities.  

 
and over the long term make improvements 

to student safety. 
   

Report from Students’ Union (SU) 
  
007.2122  (a) The Union Affairs Officer and Academic Experience Officer submitted a report for 

noting as they were unable to attend the meeting. Professor Phil Cardew, the Deputy 
Vice Chancellor (Academic), had met with the officers prior to the meeting and 
commended the SU’s plans for the 2021/22 academic year, particularly those relating 
to course identity and student engagement. 

 
(b) Academic Board noted the officer priorities for 2021/22 and expressed its support. It 

was observed that many of these were derived from the experiences of the student 
body during the Covid-19 pandemic and included the importance of community 
among course cohorts and how to tackle loneliness and isolation. It was noted that 
the SU had seen an increase in requests for support from students, with 1 in 5 seeking 
assistance. However, this increase had not been reflected in the number of academic 
integrity cases and appeals received, which had increased but not to the same level.  

 
(c) The Vice Chancellor noted it was incumbent upon all colleagues to continue to do as 

much as possible to support the University’s students over the course of the 
academic year and into 2022/23. 

  
A Briefing on Progress:  Access and Participation Plan (APP) 
  
008.2122  (a) Tracey Lancaster, the Deputy Vice Chancellor (Resources), provided a brief update on 

the Office for Students (OfS) approach to monitoring the APP over the course of the 
pandemic. It was reported that an announcement naming the new Director of Fair 
Access was expected in the coming weeks as well as clarification of incoming 
technical changes to the reporting process. 
 

(b) The report set out an overview of the latest performance indicators against the 
targets in the five-year plan. Covid-19 had impacted on all three key areas of the APP 
– supporting students to access, succeed in, and progress from higher education, and 
almost all activity was currently on hiatus. Currently, data from the past academic 
year was being collated for inclusion in the next monitoring return, due for 
submission in the spring of 2022. 
 




















